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Eschberger - DNR, Amy <amy.eschberger@state.co.us>

Inspection of Lyons Quarry, M1977-141
Jeremy DEUTO <jeremy.deuto@lafargeholcim.com> Mon, Mar 30, 2020 at 1:06 PM
To: "Eschberger - DNR, Amy" <amy.eschberger@state.co.us>
Cc: Kimberly DENNIS <kimberly.dennis@lafargeholcim.com>

Amy, 

Hope you are doing well.  Please find a request for reclamation deadline extension for our Lyons Quarry attached.  Let me
know if you have any questions or if we need to discuss further.  

Jeremy Deuto, P.E., P.G. 
Regional Land and Environment Manager | Colorado, Arizona, Nevada 
LafargeHolcim|Aggregate Industries
1687 Cole Blvd. Suite 300, Golden, CO 80401
719.239.0974 (Cell) | 303.716.5312 (Direct)
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 1687 Cole Boulevard 

Suite 300 

Golden, CO 80401 

Phone: 303-985-1070 

Fax: 303-716-5295 

www.aggregate-us.com 

 

Delivering Value  A member of the Holcim Group 

Ms. Amy Eschberger 

Environmental Protection Specialist 

Colorado Division of Reclamation Mining and Safety 

1313 Sherman Street, Room 215 

Denver, CO 80203 

Amy.eschberger@state.co.us 

 

RE: Aggregate Industries-WCR, Inc. Lyons Quarry (M1977-141) Reclamation Deadline 

Exenstion Request 

 

Dear Ms. Eschberger, 

 

Aggregate Industries-WCR Inc. (“Aggregate Industries”) is currently obligated to complete necessary 

reclamation opertations at our Lyons Quarry (M1977-141) by Spring of 2021.  We have developed final 

reclamation designs that have been approved by the DRMS and selected a contractor to perform the 

construction.  We have been in contact with Boulder County attempting to get the required permits for the 

opertaiton to begin, and as of today, have not received permit approval.  Upon permitting approval, we were 

ready to begin reclamation operations immediately and were on a timeline to complete the project by Spring 

2021.     

 

As you are aware, the COVID-19 pandamic has significantly and negatively impacted our operations nationally 

and worldwide.   

 

Based on our email conversation on March 23, 2020, Aggregate Industries is hereby requesting a 1-year 

extension to our reclamation obligations at the Lyons Quarry.  This would place our reclamation obligations on 

a Spring 2022 timeline.  This 1-year extension is based on the assumption that the COVID-19 pandemic will 

not last beyond early summer 2020.  As pandemic timelines are unknown, this Spring 2022 extension request 

is tentative, and could be extended based on national and worldwide pandemic conditions. 

 

We are committed to meeting our reclamation obligations onsite, and appreciate your consideration of 

Aggregate Industries extension request.            

 

 

 

__________________________ 

Jeremy Deuto, P.E., P.G.  

Regional Land and Environment Manager 

Aggregate Industries-WCR Inc. 

 


